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MEMORANDUM 
 
 

May 29, 2015 
 
 
TO:  Director of Athletics and Sports Information Directors of NCAA Member 

Institutions. 
 
FROM: David Worlock 
 Director, Media Coordination and Statistics. 
 
SUBJECT:  Countable Opponents for Statistical Purposes.   
 
 
Over the last several years, the NCAA media coordination and statistics staff has 
seen an increase in NCAA institutions playing non-member schools claiming to 
offer four-year degrees. On closer examination, it is evident these schools are 
focused solely on fielding athletics teams. We have found many of them offer 
exclusively online courses and have questionable curriculum and/or no academic 
mission.   
 
Why Does This Matter?   
 
We have heard from conference and institutional representatives from all three 
divisions regarding the authenticity of some of these schools. Competition against 
these teams has led to inflated statistics and results, some of which we feel have 
compromised the integrity of our national statistics and records. Therefore 
implementing a stronger policy is necessary. 
 
Policy Change 
 
The current NCAA statistics policy is borrowed from NCAA Bylaws 17, 20 and 
31 and states that games are countable against varsity teams of four-year (or two-
year senior colleges), degree-granting institutions that play a majority of their 
contests against U.S and/or Canadian (Division II institutions only) college 
varsity teams.  
 
We felt this policy was too broad and therefore inquired about making a change to 
the legislation.  After meeting with governance staffs from each division, it was 
evident the change we sought concerning countable opponents would not be made 
by adjusting the bylaws. However, per Bylaw 31.9, the NCAA media 
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coordination and statistics staff has the authority to make changes to the statistics policies and 
procedures.   
 
This is not a decision made solely by our staff. We have discussed the updated policy with our 
Media Coordination and Statistics Advisory Board, which consists of institutional and 
conference sports information directors from across all divisions, and that group endorses this 
change. We are also in the process of sharing this information with various NCAA 
championships oversight committees.   
 
Therefore, effective August 1, 2015 a non-NCAA opponent must satisfy the attached 
requirements to be considered countable. Please note this policy is only applicable for statistical 
purposes and does not affect sport sponsorship requirements. Additionally, this policy change 
does not preclude an NCAA school from playing a non-countable opponent.   
 
Also included on the attachment is a list of the non-countable institutions and rationale for each. 
Should you have any questions or concerns about any of the schools appearing on this list, please 
let me know as soon as possible. Similarly, if you have a question about another school that is 
not listed, please let us know so we may review that specific institution’s case.   
 
We recognize there may be institutions now listed as non-countable that NCAA member schools 
have played in the past. Statistics and records achieved against these teams prior to the 2015-16 
academic year will still be recognized. Moving forward, however, we feel this is a prudent 
course of action allowing for fairness across all levels of the NCAA and ensuring contests are 
played against institutions that have received some form of accreditation. 
 
Thank you for your time and please let us know if you have any questions. 
 
 
DJW 
 
cc:  NCAA Divisions I, II and III Conference Sports Information Directors 
 Selected NCAA Staff Members 
 


